
JANUARY 19, 2025

PARISH STAFF
Pastor 
Rev. Augustine Lukenge
757- 622-1120 (Office)
757- 627-1723 (Rectory)
frlukenge@christthekingnorfolk.org

Deacon 
Rev. Mr. Michael Brown 
michael.brown@christthekingnorfolk.org 
757-622-1120 – By Appointment

Coordinator of Faith Formation & 
Youth Ministry 
Janet Ficca 
757-622-1120, ext. 15 
faith@christthekingnorfolk.org

Minister of Music 
B. J. Atkinson 
music@christthekingnorfolk.org

Office 
Cindy Nettleton, Administrative Assistant 
757-622-1120
office@christthekingnorfolk.org

Parish Council Chair 
Jeff Radford 
pc@christthekingnorfolk.org

Principal, CTK School and Extended Care 
Mrs. Kim V. Callahan, Ed.S 
757-625-4951
kcallahan@ctkparish.org

Columbarium Manager 
Linda Francis, 757-646-6144

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Thursday, 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 
Friday, 9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon
Bulletin deadline: Thursday by 3:00 p.m.

PARISH REGISTRATION 
Welcome to Christ the King Parish.  
We register new parishioners after  
every Sunday Mass in the Commons.  
Registering in the parish is the primary  
way we have of communicating with you, 
and is required for Sacramental purposes 
and for your children’s participation in 
Christian Formation Programs.  
Please contact the Parish Office for more 
information. If you are moving,  
notify the Parish Office.

BAPTISM  
Baptism of children under the age of 8 
takes place at regular weekend Masses 
throughout the year except during Lent. 
Please contact our Faith Formation  
Office at least three months prior  
to the desired date. All parents must  
attend a three-hour class. 

SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 
For Confirmation preparation of teenagers, 
please contact our Youth Minister.  
For Baptism of older children and  
adults, all First Communion preparation 
and Confirmation of adults, please  
contact our director of Faith Formation. 
Adults who are considering becoming 
Catholic are invited to participate  
in our RCIA program.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
Please call the office at least six  
months in advance to set dates,  
make arrangements for instruction  
and for planning the ceremony.  
Marriage Preparation for the  
couple is a requirement.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Scheduled on Saturdays, 3:30-5:00 p.m. 
in the church or by appointment 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
This sacrament is administered on 
request to those who are ill at home, 
undergoing surgery, are in the hospital, 
or in a nursing home.

Please consider your Parish Family 
and/or School in your last will 
and testament.

EUCHARIST IS CELEBRATED
WEEKENDS   

Saturday –  5:30 p.m.
Sunday – 8:30 and 11:00 a.m.

WEEKDAYS  
According to Mass Schedule inside.

CTK VISION: To be a vibrant and 
growing family of God that welcomes 
and gives an opportunity to everyone 
to pray and to serve.

CTK MISSION: To seek to be disciples 
of Jesus Christ by faithfully celebrating 
the Liturgy, witnessing and proclaiming 
the gospel, nurturing family life and making 
the teachings of Jesus Christ central to our 
lives

CTK GOAL: Our goal as a parish community 
is to bring the saving grace 
of Jesus Christ into all our  
environments.

CHRIST THE KING CATHOLIC CHURCH
1803 Columbia Avenue  Norfolk, VA 23509  (757) 622-1120  FAX (757) 627-8808   
Email: office@christthekingnorfolk.org  Website: www.christthekingnorfolk.org

Celebrating 75 Years at Christ the King



        MASS INTENTIONS 

            FOR THE WEEK OF JANUARY 20th TO 26th             
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Saturday, 1/25 Sunday, January 26th     

 5:30 PM 8:30 AM 11:00 AM 
Altar Serv.1 J. Litkowski G. Stevens R. Adenka 
Altar Serv. 2 B. Clark J. Gutierrez Ch. Courtenay 
Altar Serv. 3 x x x 
Child. Lit. 1 x x K. Rivera 
Child. Lit. 2 x x A. Webb 

EMHC-Bread x x E. Kukanich (ASC) 
EMHC-Cup 1 I. Dante L. Radford V. Duquette 
EMHC-Cup 2 -- A. Okobi A. Vitug 

Reader 1 R. Trent J. Ficca K. Killian 
Reader 2 C. Burch Reader Needed Reader Needed 
Usher 1 C. Rannigan T. Duncan S. Matrosky 
Usher 2 J. Fellowes G. Duncan E. Rivera-Kulesza 

Livestream x x H. Luettel 

Monday, 1/20 8:30 a.m. No Mass 

Tuesday, 1/21 8:30 a.m. No Mass 

Wednesday,1/22  8:30 a.m. Dan & Karen Owens (L) 

Thursday, 1/23 8:30 a.m. No Mass 

Friday, 1/24 8:30 a.m. Christ the King School 

Saturday, 1/25  5:30 p.m. Intentions of Parishioners 

Sunday, 1/26 
8:30 a.m. 

11:00 a.m. 
(Livestream)  

Christ the King School Teachers 
& Students 

Nancy Hall (D) 

CCTTKK’’ss  LLeeggiioonn  ooff  MMaarryy  
Meets on Tuesdays at 7:15 PM in Ashland House.   

For more details, contact Tess Rozelle at 
theroze0305@aol.com.  

New members are always welcome!  

Mass Intentions: 
Please contact the office if you wish to have a Mass said for yourself, 
a loved one or a special intention. The suggested stipend is $10. 

Flowers: 
If you would like to have flowers placed in the church in memory of a 
loved one, please contact Cassandra Goodwyn at (757) 544-8915. 
Full arrangements range from $100 to $175. 
 

Families with Young 
Children 

Welcome to Christ the King!  
Children are especially close to 
the heart of Jesus so don’t feel 
you have to stifle those wiggles 

and giggles. Children learn 
liturgical behavior by copying you, 
so please participate and try to sit 

where they can see what is 
happening. 

If your child should become 
verbally or physically restless, 

please quietly step out and utilize 
the chairs that have been placed 

in the Commons just for you. 
When your child has calmed, 

please return to your pew.  
Do not give up!  

You are welcome here, always. 

 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS 
3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

January 26th, 2025 
Nehemiah 8:2 – 4a, 5 – 6, 8 – 10  

Psalm 19:8 – 10, 15  
1 Corinthians 12:12 – 30  
Luke 1:1 – 4, 4:14 – 21  

Scriptures are #1100 in the Hymnal. 
 
 
 Curious about the Catholic Faith? 

Opening the Word is for all adults and older 
teens who are thinking about becoming 

Catholic and for those wanting to dive into 
Scripture. 

We meet on most Wednesdays  
from 6:30 to 8:00 PM in Ashland House.  

All are welcome! Contact Janet Ficca for more 
info at faith@christthekingnorfolk.org 

Last Call for Rome  
$200 off ends 1/24/25 

Join Collette Tours on pilgrimage to Rome 
for the Jubilee this summer.  

For full details, go to 
https://gateway.gocollette.com/link/1298604 

 



   THIS WEEK AT CTK 
Faith Formation Pre-K to Gr. 5 1/19 9:45 AM Ashland House 

Children’s Choir 1/19 12:15 PM Church 

Youth Group 1/19 12:30 PM Ashland House 

Family Movie Night 1/19 6:00 PM Church Commons 

Office Closed (Martin Luther King, Jr. Day) 1/20 All Day  

Boy Scouts 1/20 7:00 PM School 

Finance Committee Meeting 1/21 7:00 PM via Zoom 

Legion of Mary 1/21 7:15 PM Ashland House 

Cleaning Team #3 1/22 9:30 AM Church 

Divorced Care 1/22 6:30 PM Conference Room 

Opening the Word 1/22 6:30 PM Ashland House 

Adult Choir Practice 1/22 7:00 PM Church 

Symbolon 1/23 6:30 PM Ashland House 

Virtual Rosary 1/23 7:00 PM via phone 757-551-6414 

That Man Is You 1/25 6:00 AM Commons 

Faith Formation Pre-K to Gr. 5 1/26 9:45 AM Ashland House 

Children’s Choir 1/26 12:15 PM Church 

Faith Formation Gr. 6 to 12 1/26 12:30 PM Ashland House 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Did you know …   

that we have a parish subscription to FORMED?  
It’s easy to get started: 

 Go to: www.FORMED.org/signup 

 Enter our zip code (23509) to find our parish 

 Enter your name and email address 

YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 
Number of families contributing to the operating income during the month of December: 136 out of 323 

Month of December 2024 
 Monthly Budget Needed   $     38,140.48 
 Actual Receipts Received                  33,165.57 
 Monthly Budget Deficit            $      (4,974.91) 
 
 Year-To-Date Budget Needed    $   198,330.50 
 YTD Actual Receipts Received            156,944.30 
 YTD Budget Deficit           $     (41,386.20) 
  
Capital Improvement Collection for December - $480 

 

                   January Special Collections: 

Solemnity of Mary, Respect 
Life, Budget Deficit, and 

Capital Improvement 
All Online Giving (including special collections) 

can be done by scanning the QR code above or by 
going directly to: 

https://osvhub.com/christthekingnorfolk/giving/funds 
 

 
 
 

ALL adult volunteers must now be VIRTUS certified 
and background checks are done yearly. 

If you need help updating your account, contact Janet 
Ficca. New volunteers can register online at:  

https://richmonddiocese.org/child_protection_virtus/ 
Classes are offered both in-person and online through 

Zoom. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SStt..  CCoolluummbbaa  EEccuummeenniiccaall  
MMiinniissttrriieess  

FFoooodd  ttoo  WWaarrmm  YYoouurr  BBooddyy 
On a cold day, nothing tastes better and warms 
us up like something hot.  As we move into the 

colder months, we are looking for foods that fulfill 
that need: 

Soups, canned Stews, Instant Coffee, Tea 
Bags, Sugar, Artificial Sweeteners and 

Powdered Creamer  
For more information, please contact Alicia at 

757-627-6748 or visit their website: 
www.stcolumbaministries.com  

 

School Closure 
Christ the King Catholic School will be closing at the end of 
this school year - June 2025.  A copy of the letter that was 

emailed to parishioners and school parents is enclosed in this 
bulletin. This difficult decision was made at the diocesan 

level. Your continued prayers for and support of the school is 
greatly appreciated. Pleased be assured that any financial 

contributions made to the school are being used to pay 
current expenses. 

If you have any questions, concerns, and /or comments 
please email: ctkcommunications@ctkparish.org 

Christ the King Catholic Church is not closing. There is 
no plan for this to occur. With your ongoing support, we will 
continue to serve the community for many years to come. 

 

Bus Transportation for the Annual Respect Life March in Washington D.C. 
St. Matthew’s Pro-Life Ministry is sponsoring a bus to the annual March for Life in Washington, D.C., on Friday, 
January 24, 2025.  All participants should plan to arrive prior to 7:00 a.m. to begin boarding. The bus will depart 
promptly at 7:00 a.m. from St. Matthew’s parking lot and return the same evening with a likely arrival before 10:00 
pm.  It will stop for fast food during the return trip.  The first 10 sign-ups are free. After that, the cost is $15 per person 
for the first three members of a family, then $10 for each additional family member. Sign up with Rob Martinez at 
REMartinez4@outlook.com or at (757) 630-2172, or Arnel Rodriguez at arnel02@cox.net. Make certain Rob confirms 
you are signed up.  No money is necessary now.  You pay on the bus on January 24th. 

St. Gregory is also sponsoring a bus. Please call their church office at (757) 497-8330 for full details. 





CHRIST THE KING CATHOLIC CHURCH 
1803 Columbia Avenue • Norfolk, Virginia 23509-1200 

Phone  757-622-1120  •  Fax  757-627-8808 
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January 13, 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

It is with a mix of emotions that I write to you during this time of transition. While the decision to close 

our beloved school was incredibly difficult, I want to focus on the profound gratitude I feel for this 

extraordinary community and the bright futures that lie ahead for each of our students. 

  

First and foremost, I want to celebrate your children. Each day, they have brought joy, laughter, and 

boundless hope into our halls. As they prepare to transition to other schools, I am confident they will 

find welcoming communities ready to nurture their talents and encourage them to thrive. Their 

resilience and spirit inspire us all, and I know they will continue to shine wherever their journeys take 

them. 

  

To our dedicated parents and guardians, thank you for your unwavering commitment to this school 

and our students. Your passion, ideas, and efforts to support and sustain CTK have been truly 

remarkable. While the outcome is not what any of us had hoped for, your dedication has been a 

testament to the strength and love within this community. 

  

To our incredible faculty and staff, you are the heart of this school. Through every challenge, you have 

remained steadfast in your mission to educate, support, and uplift our children. Your tireless efforts, 

love for teaching, and genuine care for each student have been nothing short of heroic. I am forever 

grateful for your commitment and the positive impact you have made on so many lives. 

 

Serving as your principal at CTK has been one of the greatest honors of my life. From the moment I 

walked these halls as a student in 1966 to my years leading this wonderful school, this community 

has been my home and my heart. The memories, friendships, and shared experiences here will always 

hold a special place in my life. 

  

As we move forward, I want to share that I have made the decision to retire at the end of this month 

to focus on my health. While this chapter is ending, I am here to support you and your families as you 

navigate the transition. 

  

Attached to this email, please find a message from Dr. Michael Riley, Superintendent of Schools about 

the transition plan as I leave.  

  

Let us find comfort in knowing that endings often lead to new beginnings, and together, we can face 

this change with faith, hope, and the strength of our community. 

  

With deepest gratitude and prayers for brighter days ahead, 

 

Mrs. Kim Callahan 

Principal  

 



 

 
 
 

January 13, 2025 

To the Christ the King School Community, 

I am writing to inform you that Mrs. Kim Callahan, Principal of Christ the King School, has announced her 
retirement for health reasons, effective January 31, 2025. Mrs. Callahan has been a steadfast leader, 
dedicated to the mission of Catholic education and the well-being of our students and families. We are deeply 
grateful for her years of service and commitment to our school community. Please join me in praying for her 
health and happiness in her retirement. 

To ensure continuity and stability, Mrs. Bonnie Johnson has been appointed as interim principal to lead Christ 
the King School through the remainder of the school year. Mrs. Johnson brings a wealth of experience and a 
deep commitment to our Catholic values, and I am confident she will provide strong leadership during this 
transitional period. 

Additionally, Mrs. Katy Rock will assume the role of project coordinator. In this capacity, she will work closely 
with the Office of Catholic Schools, Father Augustine Lukenge, and our community to ensure that Christ the 
King School concludes its final year with dignity and grace. Her efforts will focus on supporting students, 
families, and staff during this time of transition. 

As we navigate this period of change, we remain committed to providing a supportive and faith-filled 
environment for all members of our Christ the King family. Your prayers, understanding, and partnership are 
deeply appreciated. 

Should you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact 
CTK@richmonddiocese.org. 

In Christ, 

​
Michael Riley, Ed.D.​
Superintendent of Catholic Schools​
Diocese of Richmond 

 

 

 

804.359.5661 ●.discovercatholicschools.org ● 7800 Carousel Lane, Richmond, VA 23294 
 

http://discovercatholicschools.org


 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 Jan 19th  – Faith Formation (PK-5) @ 9:45 AM 

   – Youth Group @ 12:30 PM 
  – Family Movie Night @ 6 PM 

 Jan 22nd   – Opening the Word @ 6:30 PM 

 Jan 23rd   – Symbolon @ 6:30 PM 

 Jan 26th  – Faith Formation (PK-5) @ 9:45 AM 
   – Faith Formation (6-12) @ 12:30 PM 

 Jan 29th   – Opening the Word @ 6:30 PM 

 Jan 30th   – Symbolon @ 6:30 PM 

 Feb 2nd   – Faith Formation (PK-5) @ 9:45 AM 
   – Faith Formation (6-12) @ 12:30 PM  
  – VIRTUS Class @ 4 PM 

 Feb 5th   – Opening the Word @ 6:30 PM 

 Feb 6th    – Symbolon @ 6:30 PM 

 Feb 7th – 9th – Diocesan Youth Conference 
For more information, contact Janet Ficca at 

faith@christthekingnorfolk.org 

Volunteer Maintenance 
Coordinator Needed 

We are looking for a volunteer to serve 
as maintenance coordinator to be the 
point of contact for all maintenance 
issues. This person would be expected 
to do: 
• routine walk throughs of the parish 

property to look for and evaluate 
potential problems, 

• coordinate with the church office to 
have repairs made when needed, 

• and be a point of contact for 
emergencies outside of normal 
business hours. 

If interested in learning more, please 
contact the church office.  

 
 

DIVORCED? SEPARATED? WE CAN HELP! 
Our next 13-week program begins Wednesday, January 22nd @ 6:30 PM in-person & 

via Zoom. Please contact Tess Rozelle at theroze0305@aol.com if you are interested in 
volunteering with this wonderful ministry or would like to sign-up as a participant. 

 
Save the Dates! 

First Reconciliation Retreat 
The retreat for First Reconciliation will be held 
on Saturday, March 1st from 10 AM to 1 PM 

in the Church Commons. Parents are asked to 
join us for the last hour at 12 Noon. 

 

Celebration of the Sacrament of 
(First) Reconciliation 

 First Reconciliation will be held on 
 Thursday, March 6th at 6 PM.  

Please pray for our children and their families 
who are preparing for this Sacrament. 



C
hr

is
t t

he
 K

in
g,

 N
or

fo
lk

, V
irg

in
ia

-#
91

41
-M

H
-1

/6
/2

5

Comfort and Fashion Shoes for Men and Women
LUCIAN F. MONTAGNA, JR., C. Ped, O.S.T.

Board Certified Pedorthist, Parishioner
752 Independence Boulevard • 490-2034

Pembroke Meadows Shopping Center (Across from Red Lobster)

SHOES

Your Funeral Home for 
Quality and Savings

James E. Altmeyer, Sr., James E. Altmeyer, Jr. – Owners & Directors
5033 Rouse Dri ve, Virginia Beach, VA 23462 • 422-4000

Chesapeake • Norfolk • Portsmouth • VA Beach

 CHESAPEAKE LASKIN ROAD NORFOLK
 CHAPEL CHAPEL CHAPEL
 548-2200 428-7880 622-7353

Martin V. Oliver, Owner

H.D. OliveR
FUNERAL APARTMENTS

Serving the Catholics of  
Tidewater since 1865

Norfolk, VA
757-623-3858

Cakes, Pies, Rolls, Cookies

NORTH SHORE 
PEDIATRICS
Joseph Toland, M.D. 
Maria Torraba, M.D. 

Melissa Estrada, F.N.P.C. 
Oneica Barker, C.P.N.P.

924 W. Little Creek Road, 
Norfolk

northshorepediatricsva.com

Dr. Peluso
Orthodontics for Children & Adults

302 E. Little Creek Rd., Ste 300 , Norfolk
Office: 757-583-2333  Fax: 757-420-4010

EasternVirginiaOrthodontics.com

15% OFF 
EntirE Lunch or DinnEr 

with this coupon
4201 Granby Street, Norfolk
757-640-7705

757-456-5018
marian-manor.com
5345 Marian Lane
Virginia Beach, VA 23462

Sponsored by the Catholic Diocese of Richmond.
Memory Care

Extensive Assisted Living 
Nursing Care

757-495-4211
ourladyperpetualhelp.com
4560 Princess Anne Rd.
Virginia Beach, VA 23462

Sponsored by the Catholic Diocese of Richmond.

Memory Care
Extensive Assisted Living 

Nursing Care

757-456-5018    
marian-manor.com 
5345 Marian Lane
Virginia Beach, VA 23462

757-495-4211    
ourladyperpetualhelp.com 
4560 Princess Anne Rd.
Virginia Beach, VA 23462

MARIAN
MANOR
ASSISTED LIVING

MARIAN
MANOR
ASSISTED LIVING

Our values – Integrity, Commitment, Respect, Quality, Safety, 
Speed and Hard Work – reflect everything we do.
3719 E. Virginia Beach Blvd., Norfolk, VA

Main 757-855-3006 • Service 800-899-3006 • Fax 757-857-4952
www.colonialwebb.com

• Service
• Construction
• Refrigeration Manufacturing/Fabrication
• Green Energy Solutions

The COLUMBUS CLUB
Ball Room Rentals

350 Seating Capacity, Tables, Chairs, Commercial 
Catering Kitchen & Unstocked GRAND BAR

MAKE YOUR RESERVATION!!! Call O.J.@ (757) 735-2086
www.K of C367.org

Willowwood Service Center
State Inspection, Oil Changes, Brakes, Etc. 

For all your automotive needs!
627-9704 • 5421 Tidewater Drive

Don’t Fuss, Call Us!
MITCH’S BRAKE & MUFFLER
Complete Brake & Exhaust Work

2801 LaFayette Boulevard
Norfolk, VA 23509
BUS. 757-857-5734

5401 Tidewater Drive
(757) 640-1002

www.goldenpizzeria.us

TO ADVERTISE HERE, CALL 
DEE PRINTING AT 614-777-8700

Serving all of Hampton Roads & Northeast North Carolina
757-474-9409 • vacremationsociety.com

Direct: 757.679.2471

Marian Shortt-Schutts
Realtor®

realtybiz123@cox.net

Member HRRA Circle of Excellence
Certified Military and Relocation Specialist

Licensed in VA, Since 2002

440 Monticello Avenue, Suite 1800 Norfolk, VA 23510 | 757.354.4080

Direct: 757.679.2471

Marian Shortt-Schutts
Realtor®

realtybiz123@cox.net

Member HRRA Circle of Excellence
Certified Military and Relocation Specialist

Licensed in VA, Since 2002

440 Monticello Avenue, Suite 1800 Norfolk, VA 23510 | 757.354.4080

Direct: 757.679.2471
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Member HRRA Circle of Excellence
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Licensed in VA, Since 2002
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Direct: 757.679.2471

Marian Shortt-Schutts
Realtor®
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Marian Shortt-Schutts
Realtor®

realtybiz123@cox.net

Member HRRA Circle of Excellence
Certified Military and Relocation Specialist
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440 Monticello Avenue, Suite 1800 Norfolk, VA 23510 | 757.354.4080
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Marian Shortt-Schutts
Realtor®

realtybiz123@cox.net

Member HRRA Circle of Excellence
Certified Military and Relocation Specialist

Licensed in VA, Since 2002

440 Monticello Avenue, Suite 1800 Norfolk, VA 23510 | 757.354.4080

4701 Columbus Street, Suite 200
Virginia Beach, VA 23462

757.277.8487
Eric@EricHovik.com

ERIC J. HOVIK, Realtor® #CallEric 

CHARLES W. GERLOFF 
CO., INC.

WELDING CONTRACTORS
JOSEPH “JOE” GERLOFF

757-853-5232
2622 Cromwell Road, Norfolk

Since 1904
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